

26 September 2025

Dear Parent/ Carer

Battlefields Trip: Thursday 23 October – Saturday 25 October

I am pleased to be emailing you with a copy of the Parent/ Carer Information Presentation for the Battlefields Trip. This includes important updates and our full itinerary for the duration of the trip including departure and return timings. The presentation is attached to this email in pdf format.

If you have not brought in your child's Passport and GHIC card into school needs to be handed into the school reception as soon as possible. This is so we can pass on accurate passport information to the travel company and to ensure we have them ready for the day of travel.

If your child is travelling on a non-UK passport please can you contact us as soon as possible to discuss some additional paperwork that you will need to complete as we are unable to complete this for you. Without this paperwork your child may be unable to travel to France.

One important note is that the conditions of travelling to Europe are changing on 12 October which will require a photo and fingerprint of your child to be taken at the ferry port by the border force team. Without this, we will not be able to board the ferry. If you require more information regarding this please visit:

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/eu-entryexit-system

As a reminder, payment in full was due on Tuesday 16 September. If there are any outstanding payments we will be contacting you regarding this. If you have any issues with completion of payment please contact us urgently.

If you have any questions or queries please email me through: general@thehambleschool.co.uk

www.thehambleschool.co.uk

T: 023 8045 2105 • general@thehambleschool.co.uk • ♠ ※ @thehambleschool Satchell Lane, Hamble, Southampton, SO31 4NE Headteacher: Miss L Cambridge, BSc (Hons), MA Ed. NPQH



































Miss T Bailey

Head of History

If, at any time, you should require special arrangements to be made when visiting the school and/or in order to participate fully in supporting your child at school (e.g. an accessible venue for meetings, if you are a wheelchair user, assistance with translation of documents or enlarged copies of communications etc.), please do not hesitate to let us know.